

Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, The Larches, Longville, Much Wenlock, Shropshire TF136EA
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk Phone 01694 771892
Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk

Minutes for the Parish Council Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held at the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Lower Galdeford Ludlow on Monday 19th March 2018

Present: Cllr I Liddle Cllr S Liddle Cllr Nick Young, Cllr Shirley Salmon, Cllr Paul Knill Cllr Jeff Garraway and one member of the public (representing Teme Weirs Trust) Shropshire Councillor Viv Parry and The Parish Clerk

- 18.14 Apologies Apologies Cllr McKenna
- 18.15 Declarations of Interest Cllr Garraway declared that his property was affected by the planning permission at Rocks Green and therefore would not comment on any matters arising
- 18.16 Public Open Session Concerns over the collapsed wall adjacent to Ludford House and information regarding the installation of a new Fish Pass by Teme Weirs Trust
- 18.17 Report from Shropshire Councillor Cllr Viv Parry attended and confirmed that the Maps in connection to Ludford had all been amended to reflect the Ludford Parish Area, this is particularly important due to the Local Plan refresh

 Cllr Parry also confirmed that the Environmental Grant was being debated again at Shropshire Council and she would advise the Parish when more information was available. Cllr Parry also advised the Parish that a site visit had taken place at Rocks Green where planning amendments had been discussed.
- 18.18 Minutes signed and approved from the meetings held on 15th January 2018
- 18.19 Matters arising from the minutes The Parish Council expressed concerns over new information from Shropshire Council that the planning permission for Pickstock Homes would proceed without satisfactory traffic infrastructure. Cllr Parry agreed to speak to planners regarding the Parish Councils concerns. If following this there is no further communication from Shropshire Council then LPC will write expressing concerns placing the responsibility for any safety issues both during and after construction.

18.20 Mortimer Forest - This was discussed, Cllr S Liddle agreed to investigate the Wigmore Parish Council Development Plan and report back. It was Resolved by the Parish Council to invite the Forest Holiday company to attend at next meeting after the AGM to do a presentation.

18.21 Planning Matters -

17/04993/VAR No comments 18/00310/AMP No Comments 18/00417/DIS No Comments

17/05983/FUL Adoption of the service roads under S38 has not been agreed. The Parish Council need further information on this point (details of this are in an undated letter by Nolan Associates attached to the planning permission)

Ledwyche Brook – needs a further ecology study as the one carried out by Shropshire Council reads as a standard document and not specifically to Ledwyche Brook. Will the attenuation pond hold water/what is its permeability?

17/06002/DIS No Comments No New applications

18.22 Correspondence –

Shropshire Playing Fields Association letter. The Parish Resolved that before a grant could be given further information would be required in relation to where and how donations are spent – Clerk to write to SPFA

Teme Weirs Trust request for a grant. The Parish Resolved to defer this request until after the AGM

18.23 Finances – cheques approved 923/924/925/926
Bank Reconciliation and Financial Statement – approved

18.24 Reports from other organisations – Cllr I Liddle reported from The Ludlow Area Conservation Committee (LCCA). The collapsed wall opposite Ludford House had been discussed and the Clerk and Chair would draft a letter to Shropshire Council expressing concerns over the wall, its repair and maintenance.

Cllr Liddle reported that LCCA would be awarding special merit awards to quality projects within the Ludlow Conservation Area in relation to outstanding conservation works carried out.

Cllr Liddle reported that she had attended a meeting with Bromfield Parish Council which had been fined for inadequacies.

18.25 Urgent Matters/Clerks Report - The Clerk would arrange for an informal meeting of the Council during April to organise a leaflet drop by Councillors inviting residents to the Annual meeting of the Parish. The Clerk would also add information to the Website.

Date for next meeting: 21st May 2018 – Annual meeting of the Parish and AGM of the Parish Council

Meeting closed at 21.05

Signed Chairman Signed Clerk